
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

April 15, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman, House Appropriations Committee 

2207 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, DC  20515 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member, House Appropriations Committee 

2413 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Connell Street Widening Project in fiscal year 2025. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the city of Belton, TX located at 333 Water Street, 

Belton, TX 76513.  The funding would be used to expand Connel Street from two to four lanes 

and includes a sidewalk and shared-use path. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 

U.S.C. 133(b). 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

                                                         

 

            Sincerely, 

 
                                                                        John R. Carter 

                                                                        Member of Congress 

 


